## **NEWS & VIEWS**

The Center for Systematic Entomology plans to publish four Newsletters each year, but some information is printed in *Insecta Mundi* concerning changes primarily in our journal, as a matter of record.

Search for new editor continues. The CSE is looking for a new editor of *Insecta Mundi*. The candidates must have computer knowledge, and have access to a computer and a laser printer.

Journal management, primarily the concern of the Editorial Board, follows a flow diagram which will be explained to applicants. Most important is the ability to keep the work on schedule.

The editorial board hopes the new editor will start with volume 10, 1996. See below for information on the current status.

A younger person active in publishing papers on entomological systematics is needed. The new editor should be familiar with cladistic techniques and be able to evaluate papers containing data treated in this manner.

The editor will be provided with necessary supplies and postage.

Those interested please write to or call: Ross H. Arnett, Jr., 2406 NW 47th Terrace, Gainesville, FL 32606; phone: (904) 371-9858; fax (904) 371-0962.

Status of Insecta Mundi. Manuscripts have been received for at least volume 10, nos. 1 and 2, 1996. Some of this already is set in type and will be available to the new editor. We now have on hand 19 articles. As always, we need book reviews (see page 272) and short notes to fill blank, even numbered, pages at the end of articles. This is an opportunity for almost immediate publication of 1, and rarely, 2 page articles.

Six month publication! We are now able to offer publication within 6 months of the date an article is accepted for publication, beginning with the June, 1996 issue. This is possible because we greatly increased the number of pages in volume 9. Also, as our membership increases, so does the number of pages in each issue (see also the Newsletter, recently sent, for more information).

Endangered species act "endangered." Apparently the Congress of the United States is experimenting with new ideas designed to correct some of the difficulties brought about by the current endangered species act. Several features of the act have caused difficulties during the past decades since its enactment. Some of these are:

1. Difficulty in enforcement. Land owners in particular feel that the act prevents them for using their private property. This results, under the cover of darkness, the removal of any species classified as "endangered" found on the property.

- 2. The selection of species to be placed on the endangered species list is not always carefully done. In some cases even economic pests have been placed on the list. In other cases, species of interest only to specialists who consider them "rare" have been placed on the list.
- 3. Protecting the species on the list does not cure the major reason for "endangerment." It is obvious to anyone with knowledge and experience that it is the habitat that is endangered, and because of this, particular species. But in the true sense of "endangered," all species are in trouble wherever man touches the land, water, and oceans. There is no other way. Man is now the most obvious dominant animal (maybe second to viruses and the cockroaches).

Final thoughts: 1. Make your land a haven for all species in your area. 2. Collect only for scientific purposes; leave displays of beautiful specimens for museums, unless you rear the desired specimens. 3. Look carefully at so-called "habitat preservation." Those responsible may be doing more harm than good. As Barry Commoner says: DON'T mess with nature!

Interesting headline printed along side of the above article is "House OKs building more B-2 bombers." These cost several billion dollars each "even though the Pentagon said it doesn't need more of the radar-evading bombers."

Insect collection of international interest. A "sleepy" German town on the Switzerland border holds the valuable (scientifically) Georg Frey collection of 3 million beetle specimens. The collection was to go to the Museum of Natural History in Basel, but the Germans, who until now, refused to support the collection, have declared it a national treasure. But, they are willing to sell it for 1.6 million dollars, the asking price of the owner, Mrs. Barbara Frey. A "Beetles for Basel Association" has been formed to raise the money for the purchase of the collection.

Some readers may remember Georg Frey, a wealthy clothing manufacturer with an interest in beetles. Frey manufacturered clothes in the garment district of New York City, and imported them into Germany even during World War II. He was a frequent visitor at the U. S. National Museum in the late 1940's, '50's, and '60's. He used a cane, wore a monocle, and dressed immaculately, as was to be expected.

He bought specimens from all over the World, housed them in a specially built building in München, and employed the well known coleopterist, Gerhard Scherer, now at the museum in München. The collection has many type specimens, deposited there by authors who published in the extensive proceedings of the Frey Museum, a series no longer being published.